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Chairpersons Tsuji and Manahan and Members of the Committees:

Thank you for the opportunity to testify on Senate Bill No. 696, SD1. The purpose of this

bill is to authorize the counties to use a portion of their share of the transient accommodations

tax for coqui frog eradication and requires each county to adopt an ordinance to exercise the

authority granted by this measure. The Hawaii Department of Agriculture supports this

measure.

The coqui frog is now wide spread in the East Hawaii area and is beyond eradication at

this time on the Island of Hawaii with available tools. However, there are many areas on the

Island of Hawaii not yet infested with the frog and where community groups have been vigilant

to prevent the frog from becoming established through community based treatment programs to

knock out known incipient infestations.

The frog has limited distribution on Kauai, Maui, and Oahu and eradication is feasible on

these islands.






